Class V Roads Study Committee Minutes August 21, 2012

Members Present: C. Jay Smith, Fred Stearns, Mike Smith, Sue MacKenzie,

Jay opened the meeting at 6:10 PM.

1. Develop a cost estimate for the south end of River Road for the purpose of applying for a Hazard Mitigation Grant:

0.5 mile \$75,000 for materials, (stone and fabric),

3,500 for grinder

75,000 for trucking and labor

30,000 for drainage

\$183,500 without pavement

Bank needs to be stabilized before any road work is done

- 2. Section of North River Road- Across from Tylor's needs attention, as the road had a hole that went down into the river. (South of Chuck Hallett's) Fred to put up a marker. Committee members need to inspect the area before the next meeting to discuss the urgency and type of repair needed.
- 3. Will postpone discussion of trucking ordinance until the next meeting.
- 4. Mike suggested improving the signage on the road before the covered bridge, clarifying the weight limits. (add signs at Route 10/River Road intersection and North Thetford Road/River Road Intersection)

Minutes of the last meeting were approved.

The meeting was adjourned at 7 PM. The next meeting will be Tuesday Sept 4, 2012 at 6 PM.

Respectfully submitted, /s/ Susan MacKenzie